
March 8, 2016  
 
Greetings from Liberia. Again, thank you and the brethren of Immanuel Church for the support and encouragement we 
continue to receive from you. Remember, the Lord is not unjust to forget your labor of love ... (Heb. 6:10). 
 
The year 2016 has so far been very fruitful and rewarding, just by His grace and mercy.  But as it is normal, obstacles are 
a part of life, and we have faced a few of them. In it all, the Lord is faithful! 
 
I wanted to provide update on our family, ministry, and the work the Lord has enabled us to do over the past two months. 
Many thanks for your attention. 
 
FAMILY 
After Christmas break (2015), everyone returned to work or school in early January. The Lord provided our needs - food, 
school fees, transportation, and other in such incredible ways.  But mid-January was a time of testing for our family. 
Jochele become serious sick with asthma, resulting to difficult breathing. On January 18th at midnight, we took her to 
hospital, as her oxygen level become very low. There she was stabilized in the ICU. A few days later, we took her to a 
private hospital (Kingdom Care) where she was diagnosed and treated for asthma.  With the gift of medicine and the 
prayer of the saints, she improved amazingly. Right now, she is well again and back in school. 
 
Based on doctor's advice, we needed to move to a new environment.  There was too much dust in our house, which was 
at the shoulder of a busy dusty road. It posed serious threat to Jochele's heath and caused the asthma to persist. The 
Lord provided the money we needed, and we moved to a new house on February 29th. The family is now happier and 
healthier.  
 
CHURCH 
Having the support of my wife and children, I continue to serve as pastor of Faith Community Church. This began with 
my family as a house-fellowship four years ago. Currently, we have over 40 adults and 25 children attending Sunday 
service.  When Mark and Emily visited this church early last year, we were worshiping in the open, outside the building, 
because space was limited as the fellowship grew.  Over the months, we have been working on building a bigger 
temporary structure for worship. As the Lord provided, we moved in the structure, although not completed, on Sunday, 
February 28th. 
 
OTHER SERVICES 
From January 6th - 9th, I assisted Dr. Ron S. from Calvin College to conduct teacher training in Kakata. Thirty-seven 
teachers from over 10 schools completed the training. Kakata is the place where we have acquired land for a new 
Christian School. 
 
Besides, I still help at Soul Clinic Mission School, teacher and supervising instruction. At the same time, Sarah is helping 
to provide care for 40 kids at Alpha Daycare & Primary School. 
 
We are grateful for the financial support from Immanuel in January. With this, we were able to take care of our children's 
school fees, feeding, transportation, and health problems.  
 
May God bless you all. (I have attached photos of our children at the new house and that of the new worship center.) 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Harry 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 


